
Lancashire Standing Advisory Council on Religious Education (SACRE)
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday, 1st February, 2021 at 10.00 am in Zoom Virtual Meeting - Zoom
Attendees

Teachers Associations                   The Chair, Mr Peter Martin (ASCL)






    Julie Gordon (ATL)

Lancashire County Council           County Councillor Anne Cheetham

                                                          County Councillor Yousuf Motala

                                                          County Councillor Peter Steen

                                                          Francis Williams

Church of England                          Mr John Wilson

                                                          Mrs Joan E O'Rourke

                                                          Mrs Helen Sage

Methodist                                         Professor Alan Gillies

Hinduism                                         Mrs Harsha Shukla

                                                         Mr Ishwer Tailor

Islam                                                Mufti Khalid Ibrahim

Buddhism                                        Kelsang Pagba

Judaism                                            Robert Ash

Blackburn Diocesan Board 

of Education                                    Ms Lisa Horobin

Higher Education Sector                Carolyn Reade

Co-optee Non-Voting
LASGB                                              Mrs Kathleen Cooper

Community Representatives

Burnley Building Bridges               Peter Lumsden

Observers

Bahá’i Faith                                      Dr Malcolm Craig

Humanists                                        Keith Pennington

Officers

Mrs Alison Lloyd – School Advisor, Lancashire County Council

Mrs Misbah Mahmood – Senior Democratic Services Officer, Lancashire County

Council

Garth Harbison – Democratic Services Support Officer, Lancashire County

Council

<AI1>

Members were informed that Sally Elton-Chalcraft, representing Higher Education University of Cumbria, had resigned from the Lancashire SACRE. The Chair thanked Sally for her support to the Lancashire SACRE and wished her well. 

</AI1>

<AI2>

	1.  
	Apologies



Apologies were received from County Councillor Azhar Ali, Sajda Majeed and Mrs Tibret Safraz.

</AI2>

<AI3>

	2.  
	Minutes of the last meeting held on 30 November 2020



The minutes of the last meeting held on 30 November 2020 were agreed as a true and accurate record.

</AI3>

<AI4>

	3.  
	Pupil Visits Policy Feedback



The draft Pupils Visit Policy had been circulated to all Lancashire SACRE members and was thought to be an excellent document. John Wilson and Malcolm Craig were thanked for leading on preparing the document.

The document had been suitably adopted from Enfield School Visits Policy. It was noted that wearing SACRE badges for school visits would not be suitable and DBS would not be required as SACRE members would be expected to be accompanied in schools.

Regarding the section on progress it was felt a paragraph on how the children were assessed and how their progress was recorded and tracked could be added. 

It was also important to note that whenever a SACRE school visit took place it was within a normal school day.

It was suggested that a parallel document could be written slightly differently for schools. This document could be sent to the schools when they volunteered to have a SACRE visit so that they knew what to expect from the visit.

The use of the word assemblies was queried. It was important to differentiate between an act of collective worship and an assembly. An assembly was not necessarily for the purpose of collective worship.

The training and funding of RE staff and what their expectations were could be included in the document. It was also felt that the visits should be recorded by the schools and reported back to governors as the governing body was ultimately responsible for the curriculum in the school.

It was agreed members could email any other comments about the document to Misbah Mahmood to forward on to Alison Lloyd so the document could be finalised.

</AI4>

<AI5>

	4.  
	Agreed Syllabus Conference Feedback



Members were informed that an Agreed Syllabus Conference meeting had been held in December 2020.

The syllabus had to be revised every five years and it was stated that Alison Lloyd was doing a great job moving things forward with the syllabus. It had been agreed at the conference that it was really an update to the syllabus that was needed and not a complete refresh, in particular the first few pages of the syllabus  needed updating with current thinking in RE. Alison would take suggestions away and do some work with them.

Alison had managed to do much of the background work with Joanne Harris. The language used in the introductory section needed to be updated and Alison was working with others regarding the exemplifications.

Since the meeting of Agreed Syllabus Conference Alison had met with Joanne and they had put a date in the diary to get all amendments completed by May, so it was hoped it would all be finished by June.

The date of the next Agreed Syllabus Conference had been arranged for 15 March 2021.</AI5>
<AI6>

</AI5>

<AI6>

	5.  
	Collective Worship Group Feedback and Next Steps



At the last meeting of the Lancashire SACRE, County Councillor Anne Cheetham, Helen Sage, Kathleen Cooper and Ben McMullen volunteered to look at the Collective Worship materials on the Lancashire SACRE website.

Members were informed that the materials on the website were written in 2011 and it was felt not much would have to be changed.

It was decided to make the Collective Worship materials on the Lancashire SACRE website the focus of the next QSS meeting in March 2021. A number of Collective Worship guidelines from other SACREs that had been updated in 2020/21 had been collated and would be circulated to the four volunteers and SACRE Members so they could compare and feedback their views before the next QSS meeting.

</AI6>

<AI7>

	6.  
	LA Officer Verbal Report and Newsletter



Issue 7 (Spring 2021) had been circulated to Lancashire SACRE members.

Members were informed that Joanne Harris had agreed to do some free training for schools on 9 February, 32 people had registered for this training with 18 people on the waiting list which was good news.

It was presumed that all statutory assessments would be cancelled this year so schools would not be asked for their attainment data. However, this would need to be confirmed with all the schools in Lancashire.

Praise was given to Joanne Harris for her involvement, from the SACRE's point of view, in what was going on behind the scenes in what was being offered to staff in schools in terms of training.

</AI7>

<AI8>

	7.  
	Lancashire Youth Voice



There was nothing to report.

</AI8>

<AI9>

	8.  
	Correspondence



There was no correspondence.

</AI9>

<AI10>

	9.  
	Members' News



Peter Lumsden informed members that on Thursday 4 February there was a webinar on Covid, Faith and Public Health. Two of the Directors of Public Health in Lancashire would be attending as well as a crossover of faith people from medicine, religion and science. So far 80 people had signed up for the webinar. The background of the webinar was about dispelling myths about vaccinations.

Regarding vaccinations, from an Islam point of view there had been a lot of verdicts issued around permissibility. There should be no reason for individuals who were fasting not to be vaccinated.

Malcolm Craig pointed out that the first week of February was World Interfaith Harmony Week.

</AI10>

<AI11>

	10.  
	Observers' Contributions



There were none.

</AI11>

<AI12>

	11.  
	Date of Next Meeting



The next meeting of the SACRE would be held at 10:00am on Monday 26 April 2021.

</AI12>
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